
 
 

President’s Staff Meeting   
February 22, 2010 

 
NOTES 

 
 
1. Compliance Report Update – Craig and Penny advised that there were no  

revisions. 
 
2. Grants Report – Cathie presented her monthly update. 

 
3. New/Revised Policies/Procedures – Julie presented the following: 
 Procedure 2108 – Social Networking (second reading) 
 Procedure 1210 – Tobacco Use (second reading) 
These will now be presented at the next Management Council meeting. 

 
4. Child Development Center Rates – Mark advised that Angie and Larissa will  

present proposed rate increases at the March Board study session as an 
informational item. 

 
5. Fort Riley Garrison 5-4-9 Schedule – Gene advised that Barton is exempt from the  

new schedule and therefore, the original schedule is once again being maintained. 
 
6. NISOD Excellent Award Recipients and Conference Attendees – Penny shared  

that of the 13 Barton employees who will receive this award, three have been invited 
to attend the NISOD conference for the presentation due to budgetary constraints. 

 
7. AQIP Conversation Day – Penny advised that this has been renamed to “Cougar  

Quest” and will be held in April. She will forward additional information with specifics 
in the near future. 

 
8. AQIP Action Project Proposal Solicitation – Penny asked the group to consider  

current projects that may qualify as AQIP projects and submit as appropriate. 
 

9. Miscellaneous 
Dr. Heilman shared the following: 
 Military School will host a tour of Fort Riley on March 24 for TEA Board 

members Sheila Frahm, Jim Grier, Bill Quattlebaum, and Jack Wempe. 
 Sheila Frahm, Jack Wempe, Blake Flanders, and Kathy Hund will be guests 

at the March 25 Board meeting. 
 Last week’s KACCT/ PTK luncheon was a very impressive and successful 

event. Hats off to Kathy Boeger and Stephannie Goerl for their support. 
 The Legislative Coffee held on Saturday was attended by Leonard 

Bunselmeyer, Charles Perkins and Carl Heilman.  Audience members were 
advised that the legislature has identified $92 million in cuts this year but a 
$39 million shortfall still remains. The legislators in attendance indicated that 
education continues to be exempted from further cuts this year. 

 
 
 
 


